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Miles Macdonell Collegiate Alumni Association
60th Anniversary Committee

Monday, November 21st, 2011 – Room #33
In attendance:  Jim Smith, Chair, Ron Storozuk, Debb Brethauer, Susan Tighe, Gordon Fritzsche, Filippo Zimarino and Maureen Silk as Recording Secretary.
Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.  
Gord circulated a draft copy of the registration form he created in PDF format for review.  Just a couple of minor changes were suggested.  Gord has agreed to look after the website.
Jim reviewed the draft “to do list” that he and Maureen compiled and circulated.  An updated list will be circulated with the Minutes.  Filippo will speak to Darlyne Brajkovich and see if any of her students would be willing to use their volunteer credit time to assist with the pancake breakfast.  Jim will contact other members of the Committee and see where they are willing to work.
Discussion held on lanyards.  Vivien was not available to provide a definite cost from Louise Bowles, but the estimate previously given was $2.95 each.  Susan advised Pen and Paper on McLeod Avenue can supply a plastic folder with string for 38 cents each, which is a significant saving.
Filippo suggested that instead of mailing tickets and lanyards to registrants, we have 3 or 4 volunteers set up a table at the Roch Street entrance and give them out on the Friday night before the musical performances.  That way we don’t have to worry about problems with Canada Post or people from out of town getting them in the mail but forgetting to bring them to the event.  An email confirmation can be sent out to alumni once their registration is received and a master list can be available to verify this information.  Anyone not having a computer can receive their tickets in the mail.
All Registration monies will be submitted to Ron.
Filippo suggested getting some Miles Mac merchandise to include as Silent Auction prizes at the Wine and Cheese reception.  Jim suggested selling 50/50 tickets and this can be done if no one comes forward to organize a Silent Auction.
Susan advised she arranged with Kevin from Champion Dogs to set up a hot dog cart.  He will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, smokies, fries, soft drinks, cotton candy and mini donuts.  He will donate a percentage of his profits to the Alumni Committee, but would like a copy of the logo to place on a banner to advertise this fact.  During the hours of the Open House he can be by the Chelsea doors and then later he can move over to Melrose Park Community Centre during the Beer Garden.  The school has a popcorn machine and if ice cream is wanted, Dickie Dee can be contacted to see if they will send a vendor.
It was decided to eliminate the rental of inflatable bounce rides.  It is not known how many young children would be using them, other than those from the neighbourhood, especially if it rains.  It was felt a room could be set up inside the school and face painting, games and arts and crafts could keep the children occupied while their parents toured the school.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  
NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, JANUARY 9TH, 2012

 AT 7:00 P.M. IN ROOM #33

